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Coffee Morning – 14th August 2015 10 am  to 12noon here at the surgery 

ALL WELCOME!
All proceeds go to Cancer Research and Alzheimer’s Society. 
Cake stall, Raffle, Tombola, and guess the number of sweets in the jar. 
Blood Clinic 
Please note that if you are attending the surgery for a blood test as a general rule you will NOT be required to fast prior to this appointment. 
There are only a few occasions when this would be necessary and the clinician will inform you of this when initiating the request. 
It is also very important to drink plenty of water prior to your blood test as this ensures that your veins are hydrated. 

We thank you for your cooperation.  
Flu – Walk in Sessions 
We are very pleased to be offering you a vaccination to prevent Flu. Over the years these walk in clinics have been extremely popular and we have managed to vaccinate high volumes of at risk patients. 

If you are over 65, or have a Chronic Disease you are at risk of influenza this winter 

Walk- in Sessions –No need to book an appointment 

Saturday 17TH Oct 9am to 1pm
Saturday 7th Nov 9am to 1pm 

Saturday 21st Nov 9am to 1pm 
Greta Ross Sexual Health Clinic 

Whilst these clinics are held in the Greta Ross wing here at Newmarket we would like to remind all patients that these clinics are run entirely separately to Newmarket Surgery. Therefore the reception team here at the surgery do not have access to any of the patient records nor do they have access to test results. Any test results you be given to you by the Sexual health team via your preferred method of contact e.g. telephone, text etc. 
Named Accountable GP for all of our Patients 

From 1st April 2015 practices are required under their contract to allocate a named GP to all patients.

As a patient at Newmarket Medical Practice you have a named GP who is responsible for your overall care at the practice. For newly registered patients this information will be given out at time of registration. 

The allocation process is calculated on a pro rata basis to ensure the workload for each GP is proportionate to the number of sessions they work per week. 

However please be assured that nothing has changed and you are still entitled to see any of the GPs at the practice.  
Check out our website. 
We have made some improvements and changes to our website. 

New services online 
Book Nurse Led clinic appointments online
View the Practice Leaflet  

Read the PPG Annual Report 

Take the Friends and Family Test 

Check out the Practice Boundary 

There is a link to the CQC website to view your practices full report 

Patient Online - Ask at the surgery reception or the dispensary for a passcode to access the online services. You can order repeat prescriptions, book a number of clinic appointments or view a summary of your GP record. 
Waiting Room – Children’s Toys 

We have received many comments in the suggestion boxes following the decision to remove the toys from our waiting rooms. The practice and your Patient Participation Group have come up with a solution. 

Toys are now available from reception on request. These will be handed out by the reception team and all that we ask is for you to return them as you leave the waiting room. The team will then clean the toys after each use. 

Parents are also encouraged to bring a book or a toy with them to amuse their children while they wait. 

We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause.
Supported Patients 
Your CCG (Clinical Commissioning Group) has identified a number of patients who are at high risk of an unplanned admission to hospital in the next 12 months. We have been provided with data indicating patient age, medical conditions, and any hospital attendances (including outpatients) in the last 24 months. 

We have been asked to assign a Named GP and care coordinator for these patients. These patients will see their care coordinator and jointly form a care plan to reduce the need for an unplanned admission. 

Once the patient has seen their coordinator their medical record will indicate that they are a “supported patient “so that on contacting the reception team they can be quickly sign posted to the relevant clinician.
We would like to thank the patients who have responded promptly to their correspondence and urge others receiving a letter to attend for this service.
Access to Health Records 
The Access to Health Records Act 1990 gives individuals the right of access, subject to certain exceptions, to health information recorded about themselves, and, in certain circumstances, about others, within manual records. 

Patients have the right to apply for access to their health records. Requests should be in writing, with the patient signature. 
Patient Representatives
A patient can give written authorisation for a person (for example a solicitor or relative) to make an application on their behalf. The Practice may however withhold access if it is of the view that the patient authorising the access has not understood the meaning of the authorisation. 

Please ask at reception for further information including any charges for this service
We Need You

Join Our Patient Reference Group NOW and Make Your View Count 
There are forms available on the reception desk and in the waiting room. All we need is your name, address and your e-mail address. What happens next?  - Once we have your details your information will be added to the patient reference group e-mail link, intermittently you will receive an e-mail from us asking you to go on our website and answer our latest survey questions. You will be able to go directly to the link from the e-mail and it will only take a few minutes of your time to answer the questions.
If you don’t have access to an e-mail - please feel free to place your suggestions in the boxes provided in the waiting rooms - your comments and ideas will be discussed at the quarterly Patient Participation Group meetings. (PPG).

We will be publishing the outcomes from our PPG meetings on the website and on the PPG notice board in the waiting area.
THE NHS Friends and Family Test
NHS Midlands and East want you to have the best possible experience of care and the NHS friends and family test is a way of gathering your feedback, so we can continually review our services. This is based on a simple question. 

“How likely are you to recommend our service to friends and family if they needed similar care or treatment. “ 

To facilitate this we will be handing out a token to all of our patients as you leave the consulting room. There will be ballots boxes in the main reception area for you answer this question. 
Leaflets are available in and around the waiting rooms to answer this question and a second question for further comments. Post your leaflets in the box provided at reception. 
The results of your answers will be collated monthly and sent to NHS Leicester and Lincolnshire to gather feedback. 

